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Sue Dakin

External Relations Manager

Royal Mail Group

8th Floor

86 Lionel Street

BIRMINGHAM

B3 1HQ

Dear Ms Dakin  

PROPOSALS TO CLOSE GLOUCESTER MAIL CENTRE

Thank you for your letter dated 24th November, 2006.

The City Council considered this matter at its meeting on 30th November, 2006 and the following resolution was passed:-

RESOLVED

1. That this Council notes with concern the proposals by Royal Mail to close the Gloucester APC Mail Processing Centre at Eastern Avenue and transfer all mail processing activities to a new facility in Swindon.

2. That this Council notes and congratulates the Save Gloucester Mail Centre Campaign organised by the Communications Workers Union to raise awareness of the proposals and to urge Royal Mail management to withdraw them and retain mail processing in Gloucester. 

3. That this Council gives its support to the retention of mail processing at the Eastern Avenue facility.

4. That this Council gives its full support to the Save Gloucester Mail Centre Campaign.

5.
That this Council writes to Royal Mail expressing its concerns.
In conducting its debate, Council was united in its dismay at the proposals.  It argued that the Royal Mail was failing to appreciate and substantiate certain important matters such as :-

1. The absurdity of letters posted in Gloucester being taken to Swindon for sorting, only to be returned to Gloucester to distribute.

2. The inconsistency of the unsubstantiated assertions that Royal Mail have made in connection with fewer vehicle miles and the apparently well-researched CWU figures which suggest an increase in vehicle miles per day of 150%.

3. Your figures in relation to the number of the workforce affected is vastly understated if CWU figures are accurate by an embarrassing 179.

4. The difficulties of taking up offers of alternative employment for Gloucester workers because of the lack of good public transport links, particularly for those working unsocial hours.

5. There appears to be no guarantees that Gloucester workers would find alternative jobs with Royal Mail in Swindon.

6. It was argued that Royal Mail should distinguish itself from other businesses in that there are obvious social responsibilities to customers and communities which are different to similar commercial organisations.

7. The decision was all the more surprising because of your recent investment in mail distribution facilities in Brockworth and Quedgeley.

8.
All this is against a backdrop of a good efficiency record at the Gloucester Centre.

All in all, it is fair to say that my Council find the proposition incomprehensible and bad for Gloucester and its well-being.  As you can see, Gloucester City Council is urging that these proposals are dropped and that workers at the Gloucester mail processing centre can return to a secure future.  

Yours sincerely

David Clegg

David Clegg

Acting Chief Executive

Copy:  Mike Devanny, Area General Manager, Royal Mail Thames Valley and Gloucester
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